

Martyn Thomas Development and Transport Planning Manager

Development & Transportation London Borough of Havering Mercury House, Mercury Gardens Romford, RM1 3SL

t 01708 432845 e martyn.thomas@havering.gov.uk text relay 18001 01708 432845

Date: 25th March 2019 www.havering.gov.uk

For the attention of Ms Susan Heywood

Dear Ms Heywood

Havering Local Plan Examination – Further Responses from London Borough of Havering to Inspector following October 2018 Examination in Public

This letter explains Havering's further submission documents in response to your queries following the Examination in Public (EIP) in October 2018 in relation to parking and Gypsies and Travellers matters.

Havering has welcomed the opportunity to address these issues and has now undertaken the additional work required. This has been provided in the following documents that are submitted for your consideration:

1. Action List

This is an updated version of the document sent you in January 2019 which now includes an update on parking and Gypsy and Traveller matters. It lists all the actions that were agreed with you after the EIP and records where responses on each of the action points can be found within the Council's response documents.

2. Proposed Additional Modification Document

This is an updated version from the one sent in January 2019 and includes any proposed modifications relating to parking and Gypsy and Traveller policies. The document includes the proposed additional modifications made after the EIP as well as those that have already been submitted prior to the EIP for consideration.

Policy 11 and Policy 24 are also provided as separate documents for ease of reference.

- 3. Further response from London Borough of Havering to Inspector- addendum
 This document contains a response on parking matters and sign posts where the
 comprehensive response Gypsy and Traveller matters can be found.
- 4. Response to Inspector letter 12th November 2018 document
 This document contains the comprehensive response on Gypsy and Traveller matters in response to your letter dated 12th November 2018.
- 5. Updated Gypsy and Traveller Accommodation Assessment

This is an updated (GTAA) to that which was submitted in March 2018 which seeks to better meet the requirements of Planning Policy for Traveller Sites (PPTS) and to provide a more up-to-date evidence base for establishing Gypsy and Traveller accommodation needs and then identifying sufficient sites to meet that need.

A Pitch Deliverability Assessment has been prepared to support the updated GTAA and the proposed modified policy for Gypsy and Traveller Accommodation. This is available on request.

6. Statements of Common Ground

In relation to Statements of Common Ground (SoCG) The Council now has obtained signed copies of all SoCG with the exception of Highways England and London Borough of Waltham Forest where agreement has been reached but we have as of 25th March had not received signed copies. Highways England has sent their signed copy back via recorded delivery on 22nd March. Copies of all those SoCG which have been received are available on request.

Yours sincerely,

Martyn Thomas

Manhomas

Development and Transport Planning Group Manager